Steven Sepe

From:

judy.byrnes@vahoo.com

Sent:

Tuesday, March 18, 2025 2:25 PM

To:

House State Government and Elections Committee

Subject:

Support H 5515

The Honorable Evan P. Shanley House State Government and Elections Committee RE: Support - H-5515

Dear Chairman Shanley,

My name is Judith A. Byrnes and I am a resident of Bristol RI.

I am writing to express my unqualified, strong support of H-5515.

I am in support of H-5515 because I have been voting since 1960 and I support making voting easier rather than harder.

We desperately need to update our voting process to reflect the reality: people are more mobile than ever, and voting has never before been this critical.

Additionally, in the last election, 36% of eligible voters did not vote at all, and we should do all we can to improve this deplorable situation.

We already have multiple safeguards in place to ensure accuracy. Now we need to ensure fairness.

I hope and trust that the House State Government and Elections Committee will pass H-5515.

Thank you for your consideration.

Judith A. Byrnes Bristol, RI 02809